 Housing Development Corporation of Rock Hill Board Meeting
Thursday, October 14, 2021


A Board Meeting was held Thursday, October 14, at 8:30 a.m. via Microsoft Teams. 
Members on Call: Walter Hardin, Derrick Lindsay, Sandra Oborokumo, Tom Roper, Mary Reid, Will Jordan, Nakia McGraw, Anne Lambert
                                    
Members absent: David LeGrande, Sharon Hines 
Staff On Call:     Corinne Sferrazza, Krista Parenti, Jennifer Wilford, Beverly Buchanan, Jordan Hamrick. 
Guests: DuJuan Vinson, Phyllis Fickling, 
Call to Order:  Walter Hardin called the meeting to order at 8:31 a.m. and thanked everyone for attending. 
Minutes of the September 9, 2021, meeting was reviewed.    Walter Hardin asked for a motion that the minutes be approved as presented. Motions were made for the minutes, seconded, and unanimously approved.  
Staff Reports
Financials
Financial information was shared with Board members. Financial information can be e-mailed, or a hard copy can be mailed to Board Members if requested.  Account balance information for the South State Community Checking Account is $750.12* a reimbursement request has been made, and that amount will increase.  South State Money Market Account balance is $7,533.09.  The Wells Fargo Account is mainly used for rental properties and the balance is $64,829.25.  The TD General account is the main account with the most activity that includes utility and rental assistance transactions, deposits for assistance and proceeds for home sales, the balance is $334,621.12.   
Development Division Report
BUY 
New Construction
New construction is on hold. 

First Time Homebuyers –
Jordan Hamrick advised that in September there were 7 students. 
Students that received certificates – 7
Closings with assistance – 2
Counseling sessions – 9
 


FIX
 Rehab Projects

	565 Washington St – Ward 1 – Roof replacement
	380 Baker St. – Ward 1

	1576 Brentfield Dr. – Ward 1 – Water leaks
	710 Rockwood Dr. – Ward 5

	347 Frank St. – Ward 1 - HVAC
	614 Arch Dr. - Ward 5 - HVAC

	759 Rockwood Ward 5 – kitchen, bathroom
	1153 Constitution Blvd. – Ward 1

	927 Saluda – Ward 5 – roof, water leak, bathroom
	314 Whitner St. – Ward 5

	770 Green St. – Ward 1 - bathroom
	830 Saluda St. – Ward 5

	1518 Crawford – Ward 1 - roof
	614 Arch Dr – Ward 5 - HVAC

	127 Highland St. – Ward 5-Roof/structural repair
	

	522 Keels Ave – Ward 5 – Bathroom/structural
	

	431 Gettys St. – Ward 1
	


Eligible households on the waitlist: 184
KEEP 
Homeless Prevention Assistance
Krista advised that during the month of September the following households were served.
Rental – 20 households assisted - $34,028.05 spent
Mortgage- 0 household assisted - $0 spent
Utilities – 15 households assisted - $7,698.23 spent
ESG (Emergency Solutions Grant) – Coronavirus Phase II (ESG-CVII)
Provides rental assistance, rent deposits, utility assistance, and utility deposits (50% AMI)
$286,130.02 spent total, $170,794.22 remaining
Community Development Block Grant – Coronavirus (CDBG-CV)
Mortgage assistance – Almost out of funding, requesting more

Corinne advised that Sarah Bechtold, intern that was hired to work with SC Stay has been hired as the new Case Manager, funded by the ESG grant.
Rental Properties
Jordan Hamrick advised on the following rental properties during the month of September:
	Gross income - $4,049
	Net income: $3,499.12
	Total properties: 18
	Total persons served: 56


Jordan also advised that HDC is accepting and reviewing applications for the six Sunset Park rentals.

Counseling Sessions
Krista advised on Counseling Sessions for September
Benefits sessions: 6                    Foreclosure sessions: 1                        Rapid Rehousing sessions: 4

Staff Stories: 
Krista shared client stories with board members




Special Report: 
Sunset Park SRDP 
Corinne advised that three homes have passed inspections, two are almost complete and one is 75% complete.

New Business
470 Byars Street- Built by HDCRH and sold for $139,000 in July 2020- 
Deed restriction (15 years)
Current owner wants to sell due to crime in the area
This item has been presented to City Council and they have identified the best option and now HDC Board action is required

After considerable discussion, a motion was made by Tom Roper to accept Option 1, the motion was seconded, and unanimously approved.

Option 1:
HDCRH buys home back for $147,465
1. Seller may use proceeds over mortgage payoff to purchase same floor plan home on a different HDC lot
2. Seller takes proceeds and moves away

Consider Application for board membership 
Corinne advised that HDC received an application from Phyllis Fickling for board membership.
Ms. Fickling introduced herself to the HDC board.
Sandra Oborokumo made a motion to accept Phyllis Fickling’s application for board membership, the motion was seconded, and unanimously approved.

Corinne advised that Ruth Carpenter has also applied for board membership.  Ruth lives in Rock Hill, previously purchased a HDC home, works at Wells Fargo, very eager and excited.  Derrick Lindsay advised that he has spoken with Ruth and her energy and passion for the community is over the top, and she is the story that HDC works.  Tom Roper advised that after hearing the positive comments, he is ready to make a motion to accept Ruth Carpenter’s application for membership, the motion was seconded and unanimously approved.
Corinne will forward Ruth’s application to the HDC board.
 
Miscellaneous Business
Sandra Oborokumo has two items of concern:
#1
 Sandra advised that she does not recall during last month’s meeting discussing the young lady who purchased the house on Freidheim Road that had problems getting work done on her house.  The young lady was also at the city council meeting last month.
Walter advised that he discussed the young lady’s issues with Dawn, before her retirement, and that the issues were being handled.  


Jennifer advised that most of it was a timing issue.  The woman at the meeting who spoke was not the actual young woman who purchased the house on Friedheim Road.  The woman that spoke was speaking on behalf of a neighbor.  Travis was the original contact person and two weeks prior to Travis leaving everything had not gotten transferred over to Ed.  It was an unfortunate error that sometimes happen, but we have been in communication with everyone involved and Ed has everyone happy and squared away.

#2
Sandra asked about the “The Volunteer Project” agenda item.  She stated that she is not familiar with how it was done. 
Corinne advised that it is called Rolling in Rock Hill in which Ed coordinates the volunteer projects, she will get with him and find out the status.

 
With no further business, a motion was made, seconded, and unanimously approved to adjourn the meeting.
Meeting adjourned – 9:25 a.m.
Upcoming Events/Meetings: HDCRH Board Meeting, 8:30 a.m. November 11, 2021.
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